Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Eye & Dunsden held at the main Dunsden Village Hall on Tuesday 17th May 2016 at 7.45pm.








M Sermon   Clerk for Chairman
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Present: Cllr David Woodward, Cllr Barry Luther, Cllr Richard Berkley, Cllr David Bartholomew (OCC) and Paul Harrison (SODC) and on behalf of the village hall, Beth Timms. 
1/16 Apologies for absence Cllrs Sara Granshaw & Ian Pringle
2/16 Minutes of the Annual Meeting of the Parish of Eye & Dunsden May 19th 2015 These were noted but had been previously accepted as correct at the following EDPC meeting in June 2015.
3/16 Matters Arising from the Minutes None

4/16 Chairman’s report This report summarised the activities of the Parish Council this year and the Chairman highlighted a few items. It will be attached to these minutes. 

5/16 Annual Financial Report 2015-16 The Clerk had sent out her report earlier:
This last year the precept was increased.  The grant application for the war memorial restoration is even now proving very difficult to obtain and it is possible that it will have to be funded without any grant. The benches on Furleigh Bank had to be replaced and fitted and so at least another £3000 was needed in the budget.

Donations to local causes have been made: Citizens Advice Bureau, Royal British Legion, Sue Ryder, The Village Hall, St John Ambulance and the Dunsden Owen Association.

The VAT has been claimed and the accounts have been scrutinised by the internal auditor and have been certified as correct.
6/16 Charity Reports The clerk tabled a short report of the Poors Land Charity. 
David Woodward reported on other charities. These were tabled and will be attached to the minutes.
7/16 The Village Hall See Chairman’s report.

8/16 The Community Orchard See Chairman’s report
9/16 Dunsden Owen Association See Chairman’s report
The meeting closed at 8.00pm
